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August 14, 2012

The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits an ordinance that authorizes the King County Executive to enter into an interlocal agreement with the City of Federal Way to facilitate the transfer of unallocated Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) funds, which the County previously administered on behalf of the City, for direct administration by the City of Federal Way.

The City of Federal Way became a direct CDBG entitlement jurisdiction on January 1, 2012. As a result, Federal Way will be receiving its CDBG funds directly from the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD), and no longer participates in the King County CDBG Consortium as of January 1, 2012.

King County Department of Community and Human Services (DCHS) administered CDBG funds on behalf of Federal Way pursuant to a CDBG Joint Interlocal Cooperation Agreement from January 1, 2009 to December 31, 2011. The department and Federal Way staff have has met to jointly reconcile the unallocated balance of CDBG funds that DCHS administered on behalf of Federal Way. There is a mutual desire to request that HUD transfer the unallocated balance of $349,420 directly to the City of Federal Way instead of through the County’s line of credit.  This will not have an effect on King County’s budget.

Upon receipt of an executed legally binding agreement between King County and Federal Way, HUD may transfer the unallocated balance pursuant to 24 Code of Federal Regulations (CFR) 570.510.

CDBG funds advance the principles and goals of the King County Strategic Plan, including the Fair and Just principle and the Health and Human Potential and Economic Growth and Built Environment goals. Specifically, CDBG funds support activities that provide opportunities for all individuals to realize their full potential and that shape a built environment that allows communities in King County to flourish.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. Council action by September 30, 2012 will allow HUD to take the next step in accomplishing the transfer of funds for Federal Way.  
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Jackie MacLean, Director, Department of Community and Human Services, at 206-263-9006.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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